
Ottawa, June 6, 2023
Dear parents and guardians,

Due to the ongoing situation caused by forest fires and air pollution levels that will remain above
normal tomorrow, Wednesday, June 7, the measures that we communicated to you this morning
will remain in effect until further notice.

REMINDER - Ventilation

Portable air filtration units (HEPA) will continue to operate at all times when students and staff are
present. Windows will remain closed whenever possible (if the temperature is comfortable).

REMINDER - School outings

School outings occurring outside are canceled until the situation improves.

REMINDER - Outdoor activities

Outdoor activities (BBQs, end of year celebrations, etc.), including recess, are canceled. Staff and
students are encouraged to stay inside the school during the day.

REMINDER - Gymnasium activities

Intensive physical activities in gymnasiums are limited and educational activities (health classes)
are preferred.

REMINDER - Activities in the Louis-Riel public high school dome

All sports activities and rentals in the Louis-Riel dome are canceled.

We will continue to keep you informed as the situation evolves. I thank you for your usual
cooperation and wish you a pleasant evening.

Stéphane Vachon
Acting Director of Education


